Historic Sites Advisory Committee-

To Hold Its First Meeting in Anchorage April 12-13

Alaska's Historic Sites Advisory Committee, recently appointed by Governor Egan to advise him concerning preservation of the State's historic and prehistoric resources, will hold its first meeting in Anchorage on April 12 and 13, according to Theodore G. Smith, State Liaison Officer for Historic Preservation.

Appointed Committee mem-

bers are Jim Bridges and Robert

A. Frederick of Anchorage,
Howard Rock of Fairbanks, and
Amos Wallace of Juneau.

Ted Smith, as Liaison Officer, and Karen Wood Workman, State Archaeologist, serve ex officio. The Committee will convene at the State Division of Parks office, 323 E. Fourth Ave. in Anchorage.

The Committee, charged by statute with reviewing State preservation plans and nominations to the National Register of Historic Places, will consider the State's annual preservation program for 1973 and evaluate more than 30 historic and archaeological sites that have been suggested by local historical societies and interested persons for inclusion in the National Register.

Among the sites under consideration—this meeting are: Dyea, Attu Battlefield, and the town of Iditated

Persons interested in con-

tacting the Committee may do so through Mr. Smith at the Division of Parks office.